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1.
PURPOSE

1.1 
To advise members of a town centre initiative working with the trade groups from each of the key service centres to support their towns and the local economy.  

1.2



Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions – In addition to Ribble Valley Borough Council striving to meet its three ambitions, it also recognises the importance of securing a diverse, sustainable economic base for the Borough.  

· Community Objectives – The issues highlighted in this report will contribute to objectives of a sustainable economy and thriving market towns.

· Corporate Priorities – Delivery of services to all.

2.
INFORMATION  

2.1 Members will be aware that The Regeneration Team has been working closely with the town centre business groups for some time and the Council has provided funding for a number of initiatives to support the activities of the Chambers of Trade and Longridge Business group to support local business development in the towns. 

2.2 These projects have arisen following the results of the Employment Land and Retail Study prepared by the Council’s Consultants, BE Group, which highlighted a role for the council in supporting the local economy by working with the established groups. The work has strengthened the role of the groups and has helped to revitalise in particular the Clitheroe Chamber of Trade over the last year. 

2.3 Give that there is focus upon regeneration activities in the service centres as part of the Council’s recession response it is intended to make available the offer of some grant funding for the traders Christmas campaigns. This will be in the form of an £1000 grant from the regeneration budget to the Longridge business group, and Whalley and Clitheroe Chambers of trade. The assistance would have to be utilised on an agreed project and be subject to our usual conditions of offer and monitoring.
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For further information please ask for Colin Hirst, extension 4503.

